20092010
Annual Meeting was held on June 7, 2009

PO Box 52, Lebanon, Connecticut 06249
Dear Beach Association Members,

The Board of Directors thought that beside the agenda, it might be useful to have
some details. Please don’t hesitate to call myseif or any Board member if you have
questions.

The Survey: A survey engineer, Bob Messier, was hired last year to complete
Phase One. This phase includes identifying the boundaries of association properties. He
has provided us with preliminary drawings and identified four areas of concemn.

In the Phase Two part of the project, he will research the land records and work
with the Board of Directors to make recommendations towards resolving Association
concerns. He will input the boundaries into the Connecticut Grid System, which is the
standard used by the State of Connecticut as well as most towns. The final step is to file
mylars, official maps, with the Town. The fee for Phase Two is the same as for Phase
One: $2,500. The Board of Directors recommends approval of this budget item.

The Mile-Long Tag Sale: For many years, this event was sponsored by the
Association. The Board of Directors anticipates that participation will increase with the
Assoication support. There is no cost to the budget as costs are recouped through the fees
that participants pay. The Board of Directors recommends approval of this item.

The budget for 2009-2010: The proposed budget is included in this packet. The
budget shows an increase of $300 from last year. The Board of Directors recommends
approval of the budget. The tax rate is recommended to remain at $55.00. The Board of
Directors recommends approval of the tax rate as $55.00.

The slate of officers for 2009-2010 is:
President — Judy McCabe
Vice-President — Diane Marquis
Treasurer — Ryk Nelson
Tax Collector — Dave Gendreau
Secretary — Christy Kelly

The Board of Directors for 2009-2011 are:
Kirk Matson
Fred Doyle

Current Directors for 2008-2010 are:
David Pearson
Don Serbin .



Street lights: This item may be added to the agenda. The Town of Lebanon has
decided not to include street lights in the 2009-2010 budget. There are four street lights
on Lake Shore Drive. The Town has asked the Beach Association if we want to pay for
the cost of these four lights. As of May 18, 2009, we did not have information on costs
or maintenance.

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!

The Board of Directors is looking for volunteers to set up and maintain a Lake
Williams Beach Association web site.

The Board of Directors is looking for volunteers for a newsletter committee.

The Board of Directors is looking for volunteers for the dock work party in
November.

The Board of Directors is looking for volunteers to maintain the beaches.

Finally, the Board of Directors is looh’ngforideastodevelopa[hnkc?
development for the beaches and the acre.

I hope this information letter is helpful. Please don’t hesitate to call myself or any Board
member if you have questions. I look forward to seeing you at the Annual Meeting.

Sincerely,

Ryk Nelson

PO Box 52, Lebanon, Connecticut 06249

Annual Meeting: July 7, 2009, 1:00 p.m. at “The Acre”

Agenda

1. Call to Order
2. Roll Call
3. Old Business

a. President’s report

b. Secretary’s Report

¢. Treasurer’s Report

d. Tax Collector’s Report

e. Auditor’s Report

f. Committee Reports

i. Beach and Property Maintenance
ii. Picnic

g. Survey — Phase One — Preliminary Report
4. New Business

a. Survey — Phase Two

b. Mile-Long Tag Sale

c. Budget for 2009-2010

d. Set Tax Rate for 2009-2010

¢. Nomination and election of Officers for 2009-2010

f. Nomination and election of Directors for 2009-2011
5. Any Other Business
6. Swearing In of Officers and Directors
7. Adjournment



PO Box 52, Lebanon, Connecticut 06249
Proxy Form

Dear Members,

In an effort to eliminate confusion arising from the use of proxies at the Annual Meeting,
the Board of Directors has created a proxy form for the 2009 Annual Meeting. Please use
this new form instead of any older forms that may exist.

Thank you,
Ryk Nelson
President

Proxy Form

, from
(Name) (Lake address)
Do hereby designate from
(Proxy name) (Lake address)

To act as my proxy at the Annual Meeting of the Lake Williams Beach Association on
June 7, 2009. My proxy has been designated to vote on my behalf on the following
items: (Check the items so designated)

Full Proxy — designated to vote on any item brought before the membership

1. Survey — Phase Two:

2. Mile-long tag sale

3. Budget for 2009-2010

4. Set tax rate for 2009-2010

5. Election of officers for 2009-2010
6. Election of directors for 2009-2011

(Signature)

(Print name) (Proxy name signaturc)

(Date) . (Date)



LWBA June 7, 2009 Annual Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 1:08 by President Ryk Nelson at the Acre. Several Proxies were handed to
the Secretary prior to the meeting for review. Sign in Sheets were used to identify members present and proxies
on hand.

OLD BUSINESS

President’s Report — Ryk thanked the officers and the directors for their support and work during the year. He
also thanked everyone who had helped with the clean ups that had occurred during the year. (Dock, Road and
Earth Day Clean Ups). He reminded members that it is through their contributions help everyone.

Secretary’s Report — The minutes from the 2008 annual meeting were published and copies were distributed to
attending members. A motion was made and accepted to waive the reading of the minutes.

Treasurer Report — Treasurer, Judy McCabe presented the Treasurer’s Report

Tax Collector’s Report — Tax Collector David Gendreau reported collecting $6,270 member tax, $535 past
due amounts and $134.30 interest for a total of $6,939.30.

There are currently 129 taxable properties in the LWBA — 15 of which have outstanding taxes due (11 different
owners) with the total past due amount of $3,198.40. The motion to accept the tax collector’s report was
accepted. (Motion made by Dave / John Serbin)

Auditors - The auditors Lenny Parmalow and John Serbin found the financial report to be accurate. Lenny
Parmalow was not in attendance but sent at letter in his stead. The motion to accept the report was made by
Don S and seconded by Fred Doyle.

Committee Reports —

Beach and Property — This year’s beach clean ups and the Earth day clean up were very successful but the
committee would like to do more and have a major clean up this year. A volunteer is needed to lead the Beach
and Property clean ups for this year — no one volunteered.

Annual Picnic — Last year the event was not well attended due to bad weather. David Gendreau has decided
not to host the event again this year and a new chair is needed to host the picnic sometime in August /
September at 3 beach.

Survey

Phase 1 Update -

The preliminary plans were issued

Preliminary pins have been set

There are 4 areas of concern that need to be resolved in Phase 2
1. Beach 1 — Minor border issue (by inches)
2. Beach 2 — Significant issue by channel which has moved over time. The channel initially was

a straight line with the shoreline being closer to shore.

3. The Acre — The back line of the property border is not fully defined
4. Beach 3 — Significant encroachment on the border.






